Minutes

Meeting of the Village of Spring Green Plan Commission, 

Wednesday, November 9, 2011
Held at Village Office

154 N. Lexington Street

7:00 p.m.

1. Marcus called meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. as a Meeting of the Spring Green Plan Commission. 
Members present: Joel Marcus, Greg Prem (JEZC), Eugene Hausner, Bob Tennant (JEZC), Brad Hutnik (JEZC), and Michael Broh. Lew Averill was absent. 

Others present: Wendy Crary, John McKenna, Ed Lilla, and Fred Iausly.
2. Crary appointed minute taker.

3. Motion by Tennant, second by Hausner, to approve meeting agenda. Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Approve minutes from the October 19, 2011 Plan Commission Meeting.  Motion by Tennant, second by Hausner, to approve minutes.  Motion passed with all in favor.

5. Discussion and possible action regarding the review of Elements 2 & 3 of the Village Smart Growth Plan. Marcus gave a brief synopsis on the worksheets that he put together for the review of the existing plan. Broh inquired about the Hwy 14 corridor the possibility of design restrictions similar to the Downtown Design District. Prem explained that it is a goal to have design district overly for the USH 14 corridor, but the necessary tools are not in place to complete design reviews. In addition there are significant differences along USH 14. The Plan Commission finished the review of Element 2 and 3. The Plan Commission decided to handle all of the implementation actions for all of the Elements at the end of the Smart Growth review process. The Plan Commission discussed industrial expansion in the Village and Town Smart Growth Plans with Fred Iausly  and John McKenna. The Plan Commission decided to review Elements 4 & 5 at the January 2012 meeting along with the Town of Spring Green Plan Commission. No action was taken regarding this item.

6. Information regarding Local Land Use Planning & Zoning WisLine Teleconference Series 2011-2012. The Plan Commission would like to order the Materials Bundle & CD for the Using and Amending Your Comprehensive Plan Class that is offered on 01/11/2012. Crary will place an order the class materials and CD as soon as it is available.
7. General Public Comment. Iausly informed the Plan Commission of a new website that can list all businesses that have available buildings and land so a community can market property. Prem informed the Plan Commission that he has been contacted twice regarding ATC running a new line from LaCrosse to Madison and Cardinal Substation. Prem explained that he has looked at the proposed route and it does not run through Spring Green. Prem suspects that there is some confusion regarding the route running through Spring Green due to the reference of the Cardinal Sub-Station which is actually located in Middleton. There was no additional general public comment at this time. 
8. Adjourn.  Motion by Prem, second by Tennant, to adjourn at 8:46 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.

